

XVI REGIONALNY KONKURS Z JĘZYKA ANGIELSKIEGO
DLA UCZNIÓW SZKÓŁ PODSTAWOWYCH
W ROKU SZKOLNYM 2024/2025
ORGANIZOWANY PRZEZ
JURAJSKIE STOWARZYSZENIE NAUCZYCIELI TWÓRCZYCH
II ETAP 17.03.2025 r.

Numer kodowy.....

Liczba punktów.....

Maksymalna ilość punktów do zdobycia 77 (należy uzyskać 85%, czyli 65 pkt by został laureatem)

Czas pracy : 60 min

ZADANIE 1

Przeczytaj tekst o 3 osobach, które interesują się przyrodą. Odpowiedz na pytania, wybierając jedną odpowiedź A, B lub C. (0-7 pkt)

MY LOVE OF NATURE

A. SARAH

When I was a child at school, I collected books about nature. My classmates and friends all spent their free time playing computer games, so to them I was a bit strange. I loved learning about animals from other countries, but as I got older I found out that my own country has interesting nature too, and that's what I like studying now. I do lots of drawings of nature, and put them on my blog.

B. PILAR

I love birds and animals because of all the visits to forests and lakes we made when I was at school. It's a shame that things have changed now. Children these days don't learn enough about nature, so lots of them are afraid of insects, for example. I have a great job because of my love of nature. Im a nature photographer. It's brilliant, except for the early mornings!

C. LIA

A few years ago I read a blog with beautiful photos of animals, birds and plants, which made me start really looking at what lives around us. It was just a hobby at first, but now it's my job as I visit schools and give talks about nature. I love it. The only problem is if I am asked to draw a picture. I enjoy it, but I'm terrible at drawing! Im going to take some lessons to try to get better.

1. Who became interested in nature from seeing someone else's blog?

A. SARAH B. PILAR C. LIA

2. Who says there is something about her job that she doesn't like?

A. SARAH B. PILAR C. LIA

3. Whose friends thought that her hobby was unusual?

A. SARAH B. PILAR C. LIA

4. Who became interested in nature because of school trips?

A. SARAH B. PILAR C. LIA

5. Who says that the type of nature she is interested in has changed?

A. SARAH B. PILAR C. LIA

6. Who wants to improve her pictures of nature?

A. SARAH B. PILAR C. LIA

7. Who thinks that young people should learn more about nature at school?

A. SARAH B. PILAR C. LIA

ZADANIE 2

Ułóż pytania do podkreślonych części zdań. (0-5 pkt)

1. He's living in Warsaw.

2. They watch television every day.

3. She plays tennis twice a week.

4. He's going to repair his bike

5. She bought a new dress.

ZADANIE 3

Przekształć podane zdania twierdzące na pytania. (0-5 pkt)

1. The Browns bought a CD player two weeks ago.

2. He does his homework every day.

3. It's going to be warm.

4. He's having a bath now.

5. Fiona and Shrek have got ten ducks and twenty geese.

ZADANIE 4

Uzupełnij tekst wybierając odpowiedni wyraz. (0-10 pkt)

bigger, ago, for, shops, hear, population, Thames, biggest, tourists, buildings

London has a _____ of about 7.770.000. It lies on the River _____, where Romans landed about 2,000 years _____. From about 1800 until World War II, London was the _____ city in the world, but now there are many cities which are much _____. London is famous _____ many things. _____ come from all over the world to visit its historic _____, such as St. Paul's Cathedral, which has a huge dome, and the Houses of Parliament, where you can see and _____ the famous clock, Big Ben. They also come to visit its theaters, its museums, and its many _____, such as Harrods, where you can buy anything.

ZADANIE 5

Znajdź słowo o znaczeniu przeciwnym do wyrazów poniżej. Jest podanych więcej słów. (0-5 pkt)

soft, ugly, careless, western, hardworking, tired, healthy, empty, bored, stupid,

1. pretty - _____

2. clever - _____

3. full - _____

4. lazy - _____

5. ill - _____

ZADANIE 6

Zakreśl słowo, które nie pasuje do pozostałych. (0-5 pkt)

1. whale - deer - seal - shark

2. count - paint - draw - colour

3. neck - glasses - thumb - toe

4. sweatshirt- coat - dress - short

5. angry - annoyed - excited - tired

ZADANIE 7

Dopasuj czasowniki do słów, aby utworzyć wyrażenia. Jego słowo nie pasuje. (0-10 pkt)

take out, do, make, vacuum, lay, get, wear, pass, wake up, dive, play,

1. the laundry
2. the rubbish
3. our bed
4.at 8 a.m.
5.a test
6. a school uniform
7.in the pool
8. outside
9. angry
10. the table

ZADANIE 8

Zakreśl właściwą odpowiedź. (0-10 pkt)

1. Hanna _____ at the party last night.
A. isn't B. wasn't C. didn't
2. Don't buy this shirt. It's _____ expensive.
A. too B. enough C. as
3. Poland is _____ than Ireland.
A. large B. larger C. largest
4. Jane is going to _____ to the USA.
A. fly B. flying C. flies

5. John isn't as tall _____ his father.
A. from B. than C. as
6. Adam is good at _____ tennis.
A. play B. playing C. plays
7. He never _____ milk.
A. doesn't drink B. don't drink C. drinks
8. There aren't _____ computers in our class.
A. much B. many C. a
9. We have Maths _____ Monday.
A. in B. on C. at
10. Have you ever _____ to South America?
A. been B. went C. go

ZADANIE 9

Wybierz jedną odpowiedź na każde z poniższych pytań. (0-10 pkt)

1. Jak nazywa się flaga Wielkiej Brytanii?

- A. The Union Jack
B. The Flag of Dragon
C. The Badger

2. Elżbieta II była koronowana:

- A. 2 czerwca 1953 roku
B. 2 czerwca 1973 roku
C. 2 czerwca 1993 roku

3. Stolicą Walii jest:

A. Londyn

B. Cardiff

C. Belfast

4. Budynek, który był w swojej historii fortecą, więzieniem, pałacem a nawet zoo, to:

A. Zamek Windsor

B. Tower of London

C. Tower Bridge

5. Miejsce ze słynną fontanną z figurką Erosa to:

A. Trafalgar Square

B. Piccadilly Circus

C. Muzeum Brytyjskie

6. Na Wimbledonie odbywają się:

A. Mecze piłki nożnej

B. Turnieje tenisowe

C. Mecze koszykówki

7. „Trick or treat” to gra, w którą grają dzieci podczas:

A. Bożego Narodzenia

B. Wielkanocy

C. Halloween

8. Święty Patryk jest patronem:

A. Anglii

B. Irlandii

C. Szkocji

9. Jak nazywa się drugi dzień świąt Bożego Narodzenia w Wielkiej Brytanii?

A. Name's day

B. Boxing Day

C. Presents' Day

10. Kiedy obchodzony jest St Patrick's Day?

A. 17 kwietnia

B. 17 marca

C. 17 czerwca

ZADANIE 10

Odpowiedz na pytania. (0-10 pkt)

1. Jak nazywa się flaga brytyjska
2. W jakim zespole grał Ringo Star
3. Podaj dwa tytuły utworów Szekspira
4. Jakie państwa oddziela mur Hadriana
5. Jakie zwierze jest na walijskiej fladze
6. Jakie zwierze jest symbolem Szkocji
7. Jakiego koloru są taksówki w Londynie
8. Kto jest autorem serii książek o Harrym Potterze
9. W jaką słynną postać wciela się brytyjski aktor Rowan Atkinson
10. Jak nazywa się rzeka przepływająca przez Londyn